
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

New ICCM Staff Member 

I have just started my job as Irish Traveller Outreach Worker at Irish Community Care. 
My name is Aneta Dubiel, I know it is hard to pronounce, but don’t worry everyone 
experiences this problem at first. I will explain how to say it and if you don’t get it for the 
next 100 times I will probably start screaming, but I don’t bite so just cover your ears 
and carry on. 
 
I originally come from Poland and have lived in England for the past 4 and a half years. 
This has been the biggest journey of my life.  When I arrived in November 2005 I could 
not speak any English. I knew how to say “hello” and the most important sentence, 
“where is the toilet?” Now I can say a few hundred sentences and am still learning to 
say more.  

For the past four years we have been looking for bigger premises, as ICCM has grown and 
developed greatly since 1997, when we moved to Duke St. following the closure of the old Irish 
Centre in Mount Pleasant.  
 
151 Dale Street is owned by Liverpool Charity & Voluntary Services (LCVS) and we rent part of 
the ground floor, with our own entrance and reception area on Trueman Street. For those of you 
who have already paid a visit to our new office, we hope that you have found them warm and 
welcoming. For those of you, who have not yet had the chance, please call in. 
 
We extend our thanks to the Irish Government and ERDF for their financial support in the 
refurbishment of the office and to ‘Irish Voices‘ the Service User Forum, who helped choose the 
colour scheme and furniture. 
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Identifying and responding to the needs of the Irish and Irish Traveller Communities 

“My work with Irish Community is very exciting, I am meeting 
loads of new people practically every day, finding out new places 
and trying to put a little happy spark into peoples lives.”   
 

ICCM office, 151 Dale Street 

We are delighted to welcome you to 
our new Liverpool home at 151 
Dale Street L2 2AH. 
 

As well as hosting our Drop-In Information & Advice service our 
reception area now has two computers up and running, which you 
are very welcome to use. Working Links use the space each 
Thursday to support around employment and training. You are 
very welcome to call in between 9.30 and 10.30 am. 
 
 We very much welcome any ideas you have on how we can 
improve our reception area and improve and develop our services. 

Volunteer Event 
 
Thanks to our many volunteers who 
attended the recent get together at 151 
Dale St. We looked at the journey of ICCM 
since its inception in the 1960’s to where 
we are today in 2010 and celebrated the 50 
years of volunteering that have made some 
real differences in our communities over the 
years.  
 
Thank you for your comments and 
feedback on ICCM’s Volunteer Handbook 
and Volunteer Policy. 
 
Thank you also for your ongoing hard work 
and commitment to the work of ICCM.  
    
Níl neart go cur le chéile!Níl neart go cur le chéile!Níl neart go cur le chéile!Níl neart go cur le chéile!    
 

Irish Voices 
Irish Voices met 22nd July 
in ICCM’s new offices.  
There were fourteen 
members in attendance.  
It was a very productive 
meeting with lots of 
participation from the 
group.  It was agreed by 
the group to invite along 
a speaker from Mersey 
Care to the next meeting 
which is set for Thursday 
14th October 2010. 



 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
      
 
 
 
 
 
  
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

ICCM linked him into The Ark hostel in the Wirral where he was able to engage with drug 
services, address his health issues, and start to live a more settled and healthy lifestyle. David 
took a while getting used to sleeping in a bed and for a while he slept in the corner of his room 
wrapped in cardboard.  

Nine months has passed since David moved into the hostel and he continues to receive support 
from ICCM. His health has improved both physically and mentally, he attends a gym regularly, 
and has passed a mentoring course. On top of all that he also has his own two bedroom flat 
where he sleeps comfortably in a bed every night. 

Irish Community Care Merseyside have been 
working with Twin Vision since 2009 and we 
have previously worked with them on the very 
successful Mobile Movies Project.  
 
Twin Vision will be working with both the housed 
Travellers and families from Tara Park.  We are 
working with all age groups and the project is 
about capturing the extraordinary and ordinary 
lives of the Irish Traveller Community right across 
Liverpool through photography, film, oral history 
and animation.  Families can have as much or as 
little involvement in the project, and every family 
who participates in any way shape or form will be 
offered a family portrait by Leila Roma and Paul 
McCann who are delivering the project alongside 
Chris Chadwick. Families can have the opportunity 
to have valuable family photos scanned in order to 
preserve them, and this is one of the skills that is 
being taught to people taking part. 
 
Overall the project will run for approximately two 
years and the aim is to tour the final exhibition to 
various venues throughout Merseyside and also 
for the completed product to be exhibited 
permanently in the new Liverpool Museum. 
 

Irish Community Care Merseyside 
151 Dale Street, 
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Fax: 0151 237 3988 

Liverpool Office Drop-In 
Monday 1pm-3pm 
Tuesday 9.30am-1.30pm 
Wednesday 9.30am-1.30pm 
Thursday closed 
Friday 9.30am-1.30pm 

Wirral Office Drop-In 
Friday 10am-12pm 

The Lauries Centre 
142 Claughton Road,  
Birkenhead CH41 6EY 
Tel: 0151 650 5440 

Wigan Office Drop-In 
Friday 1pm-4pm  

The Brian Boru Club 
55 Bryn Street,  
Ashton-in-Makerfield WN4 9AX 
Tel: 01942 717 999 
 

Forthcoming Events 
Volunteers Celebration 
Friday 10th December 2010 
Held at St. Michael’s Irish Centre,  
West Derby Road 

Any enquiries Tel: 0151 237 3987 
 

Irish Tuesday Group 
Our Lady of Good Help, 
Chestnut Grove, 
Wavertree 
Every Tuesday  
11am-1.30pm 
Bingo, raffles, day trips, 
refreshments 

St. Michael’s Thursday Group 
St. Michael’s Irish Centre, 
Boundary Lane, off West 
Derby Road, Liverpool 
First Thursday of every 
month 1pm-3.30pm 
Bingo, raffles, live music, 
refreshments 

Wirral Irish Group 
St. Anne’s Parish Centre, 
Highfield Road, Rock Ferry 
Every Wednesday  
12.30pm-3.30pm 
Bingo, raffles, day trips, live 
music, refreshments 

Irish Community Care 
Merseyside are working with 
the Brian Boru and a group of 
volunteers to establish the 
Lancashire Irish Heritage 
Centre upstairs in the 
premises. The Centre will be 
hopefully be a focal point for 
the area and will raise 
awareness of the incredible 
journeys made by those from 
Ireland who settled in 
Lancashire. The project is in 
the early stages, but work is 
progressing well. 
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Twin Vision 

Service User’s Journey With ICCM 
 

Survivors 
There are estimated to be about 
30,000 survivors of institutional abuse 
who came to the UK when they left 
the institutions. Five outreach 
services were set up to support those 
applying for Redress and although 
the Redress board has all but closed 
and the Report has been published, 
four of those services continue to 
provide much needed support to 
survivors throughout the UK. 
 
Our nearest Survivors Project is in 
Manchester: Tel: 0161 205 1509  
 
ICCM have also made links with Right 
of Place, who can also be contacted: 
 
Right of Place 
Offices and Apartments, 
100-101 Lower Glanmire Road, 
Cork, Ireland. 
 
Tel: 00353 (21) 455 1377 
Fax: 00353 (21) 455 1386 
Email: uptonstp@hotmail.com 
Web: www.rightofplace.com 

David came to ICCM 12 months ago with issues around 
homelessness, mental health, and drug and alcohol misuse. 
David was rough sleeping in Liverpool City Centre and his health 
was deteriorating rapidly. Previously, David had experienced 
extremely unhappy periods in his life, his parents rejected him as 
a child and his lifestyle became challenging and unsettled, he 
had been rough sleeping on and off for 20 years. When ICCM 
met him he had been on the streets for three years straight, he 
didn’t even own a sleeping bag so tried to keep warm by 
wrapping himself in cardboard. In those three years he never lay 
in a bed once. 

“I live my life one 
day at a time now, 
cause you never 

know where the next 
breath is coming 

from. So I value my 
life now and live it to 

the full.” David 

Have Your Say 
This is your opportunity to have 
your own say in the ICCM news 
letter. For enquiries email: 
enquiries@iccm.org.uk  
Or telephone 0151 237 3987  
 
Look forward to 
hearing from you! 
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